The Four Way Test
Is it the TRUTH?

Is it FAIR to all concerned?

Will it build GOODWILL and
BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?

Will it be BENEFICIAL to all
concerned?
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Rotary Club Green Valley Program For
March 2, 2017

Program: Rotaplast Missions

Presenters: Dr. Angelo Capozzi

In May, Rotary will sponsor a medical mission to Lima,

g Peru, to treat youngsters with cleft palates. Dr. Capozzi is
a veteran of two past Rotaplast Missions, one in 1912 to
Guatemala and last October when he went to Sylhet,
Bangladesh. It is expexted that he will be the medical
director of this May's mission.

Scribe assignments

03-02-17 Jim Paxton
03-09-17 Brad Marx
03-16-17 Debbie Mitsch

Rotary Recap: February 23, 2017
Paxton

By: Jim

Rotary Club Green Valley's (RCGV) weekly meeting exemplified the Club's devotion to
the community's youth, as the meeting was held in the Silverado College Preparatory and
Career Technical High School Library. RCGV President Bob Hulshouser called the
meeting to order, following food and fellowship enjoyed by members and guests with
the school's jazz band creating a warm, melodical setting. Membership ChairDebbie
Mitsch explained that no welcoming table had been set up for registration of guests, but
added that many school administrators, staff and students were present and unannounced.
Debbie did introduce Assistant Principal in Charge of Special Programs Dr. Marbella
Alfonso. Debbie also introduced Librarian and Interact Advisor Helen Wolcott, and
visitors Ron Goldberg and Bob Dougherty. Jeff Lance, the Jazz Band Instructor was
also recognized.

Dr. Alfonso informed the group that Silverado is in a transition phase, following the
promotion of past principal and Rotary Friend Bob Mars. A new female principal, Jaime D
Jaime Ditto, will be replacing Mars. Dr. Alfonso introduced other new Silverado
administrators.

An announcement was made by Past District Governor Larry Skaggs, who presented a
$250 check to Jon Hoolihan. Jon won the Freemont Club's Superbowl Contest.

CongratsJon! Past President Mike Pederson was called to the podium to present the
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Judy Harris Lloyd . . .
MarZh 14 Y point average, and she is currently ranked number 30 in her class of 551.

Mike quoted Jovy's English Honors teacher, Ms Gerken, who said "When I think of a
completely dedicated student who is a lovely person, I think of Jovy. Jory brings laser
focus to her work in Senior Honors English, just as she brings a gracious presence to the
classroom." Jovy has been a member of the Skyhawk Band program for four years. She
has participated in the Wind Symphony and the Marching Band. Jovy plans to attend
UNLYV and desires to f earn a degree in chemistry and make a significant difference in

Michael Soden the pharmacy field.
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Events

March 2017

03/02 - Rotaplast Mission to
Bangladesh.

03/03 - Rotary Roundup
03/09 - The Mob Museum
03/09 - Student of the Month:
Green Valley High School
03/16 - project 150

03/17 - Bike Rodeo--Shift 1
(8:30 AM - 11:30 AM)

03/17 - Bike Rodeo--Shift 2
(11:30 AM - 2:30 PM)

03/23 - Blue Star Mothers

Following the presentation of her Student of the Month Plaque and a Barnes and Noble
Gift Certificate, Jovy said that she is honored to be selected student of the month, and
Jovy thanked her mother and her teachers "for giving me a nice ride."

The Silverado Interact Club is a winner of the Rotary International Presidential Award.
Interact played a big role in RCGV's Souperbow! of Caring Food Drive, and the the club
brings Christmas to 800- low income youngsters at Gene Ward Elementary School each
year. Interact Advisor Wolcott returned to the microphone to introduce Interact
President Lilly Bellrt, who told the Club that Silverado Interact believes in doing things
"In a nice way. This year we wanted to make a difference in the world through an
international program, so we raised money to buy a Shelter Box. " The Shelter Box will
house five during disaster relief. Lilly introduced the Interact officers who each shared
facts about their Club.

Silverado Interact is currently involved with the beautification of a nearby park. Interact
members will be going to elementary schools during Nevada Reading Week next week
and will be reading to elementary school students.




"Someday we want to do what you in Rotary are doing,. Interact helps us to be better
people in the world, and Interact gives us ways to make the world better," Lilly
concluded.

President Bob stepped to the microphone holding a check in his hand. He explained that
RCGV has agreed to fund the Library signage. The check for $1,500 will improve the
outdoor sign above the library. Librarian Wolcott happily accepted the RCGV check.
The meeting was dismissed by President Bob after the check was presented and
Rotarians, Silverado students, and staff enjoyed one another for a few more minutes.

Green Valley High Musicians Preform Beautifully to Sweep Local
Dan Stover Competition, Percussionist Will Advance

Six excellent senior High Henderson musicians competed last week in the local Dan
Stover Music Competition. Two Green Valley High School members were judged
winner and runner up by Rotarian Judges,Mike Peterson and Delinda Crampton and
Las Vegas Philharmonic Violinist Patricia Harrell.

The runner up was violinist Kelsea Au, who played the difficult Paganini Caprice #24. Violi
Violinist Harrellcommented that Au played "with great skill and beautiful
interpretation."”

GVHS Percussionist Caroline Thomas was the competition winner, and she will
advance with her marimba to the regional completion in April, competing against
players from throughout Southern Nevada.. Judge Delinda Crampton praised Caroline,
on her score sheet, "beautiful use of expression and tempo. I enjoyed seeing you and
how you felt the music while you played,. Iloved the musical journey you took us on
and your interpretation.”

A cash prize of $50 was awarded to Au and $100 was awarded to Thomas. Thomas
hopes to attend UNLV and Au is undecided, but she is considering the renown University
of Indiana. music school.

Guests

No attendance was taken

Visiting Rotarians

No Visiting Rotarians






